CCKC Board Minutes

October 10, 2022

CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by President, Paul Coleman, at the main clubhouse.

ATTENDANCE:

In attendance were Paul Coleman, Stan Raciak, Karen Hartmann, Dan Christiansen, George Broecker, Bill Lerch, Mariann Lerch, Bob Tollman, Alex Modic, Jerry Lis, Scott Jackson, Denny Hartmann, Pete Leone and Barb Johnson.

EXCUSED: Sue D'Aloia and Dennis Cronin

Since we currently have an open board position, Paul Coleman would like to nominate Barb Johnson to fill the position. The board approved this nomination.

We are still seeking a new treasurer. Sue D'Aloia will be transferring her responsibilities to Paul Coleman on October 15th. But she will still be assisting until a replacement is found. Finding a replacement is a priority.

MINUTES:

Motion to accept the September Minutes, was made by Denny Hartmann. 2nd by Scott Jackson. Motion passes.

RANGE REPORTS:

<u>Airgun</u>: Alex Modic: Things are going good. We had 8 loads of dirt delivered. We will use this to build up the berm. This will be a Spring project. We have a match scheduled for this weekend. We are planning to move indoors the 2nd Saturday of November.

Archery: Joe Richardson/ Barb Johnson: We are doing well. All our outdoor targets have been repaired and the indoor ones are next. We are seeing more shooters as well as crossbow shooters. We have 2 more weeks of the 5 stand league. The winter league begins January 9th. So, the board meetings for January, February and March will be moved to the clubhouse at the Rifle/Pistol Range. The rookie night this month fell during Homecoming so attendance was a bit light.

<u>Rifle</u>: Bob Tollman: The past 2 weekends were better than expected. We signed up 23 new members in September and 14 so far this month. We're doing ok with our range officers since business is down. We are still open on Fridays thru November.

<u>Shotgun</u>: Bill Lerch: September was down 38% from last year, due to the league payments that were made in August. Shell sales were down. Prices are up 50% to 75% from last year. The 5 stand project is moving ahead. The building is under roof and the windows, doors and siding are under way.

<u>Black Powder</u>: Dan Christiansen: There was an incident regarding a deer that was gutted on our property. Upon investigation, the deer was not shot on our property but was tracked onto our land. We should have been notified, but we have chosen not to pursue that since everything else about the shoot was legal. All tree stands we find on our land will be removed. The Sheriff and the DNR are in agreement with this.

We held a civil war shoot, hosting 25 shooters. The organization is dwindling.

<u>Cowboy Range</u>: We have a match scheduled for this weekend. We will be shooting Wild Bunch on Saturday and Cowboy on Sunday. Trying something different to attract shooters. October 22, Troop 1987 will be camping on the Wilderness Range. The first weekend in November, troop 323 will be camping as well as reshingling the sheriff office.

There was a discussion regarding State Line Rifle Assc. Using our Skirmish field. Various concerns were expressed. They do not want to adhere to our rules regarding our lead bullet only policy. There is a possibility that a 45 left the range during their Spring shoot. The Cowboy range was not built for youth shooters. They have used our range for a number of years keeping all their profits and leaving us with all the liability and risk. Our range had adopted a policy prohibiting profitable nonclub events. There was a motion made by Denny Hartmann, that under the current conditions we can no longer accommodate State Line Shooting events. It was 2nd by Bob Tollman. The motion passes.

Correspondence: none

<u>Old Business</u>: A hunter safety class was held on October 8th.We had 25 shooters.This qualifies CCKC for a tax break. Our President would like to publicly thank Alex Modic, Ralph Bohn, Claude Brune, Mike Merrill and Kevin Spring for volunteering to help.

The well at the main clubhouse failed testing. Paul Coleman shocked the well and it will be retested. The well at shotgun was fine.

New Business: none

The membership stands at 3077

Motion to adjourn by Denny Hartmann. 2nd by Scott Jackson. The motion passes. The meeting adjourned at 8:20.

Respectfully submitted by Karen Hartmann, Secretary.